Policy Review Process
Purpose:
The intent of the following is to ensure that program policies and procedures remain relevant, accurate, and useful to agency personnel.
Policy:
It is the intent of CDS to continue to move toward a paperless system when possible regarding Program Operations and Procedures Manuals making them available to staff, reviewers and other key stakeholders via the Intranet.  However, due to limited access in the residential programs, each shelter shall maintain at least one hard copy of the IYP Program Operations and Procedures in a location readily accessible to all staff.


Any new policy must be approved by the Chief Operations Officer.  Thereafter, each policy shall be reviewed annually and revised as needed.  The Chief Operations Officer shall sign a Memorandum for the Record as testament of this review annually.
Procedure and/or Process:

· Program managers and members of the management team shall have the opportunity to review agency wide policies in draft to provide input. 

· Program specific policies in draft shall be reviewed by effected managers to provide input.

· When possible, managers should also seek input on draft policies from staff members.

· On rare occasions, a policy may be implemented without input, but amended with feedback after an initial trial period as appropriate.

· Each new policy approved by Chief Operations Officer shall be forwarded to the Data Systems Manager for placement on the Intranet.

· New policies should be reviewed during program staff meetings to answer questions, ensure understanding, and provide the basis for consistent implementation. 
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